376

chemists, bacteriologists, process engineers and others
similarly trained or experienced in the manufacture,
preservation and handling of food.

THE ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGE GEOLOGY
TEACHERS

Ox Friday and Saturday, April 24 and 25, Prin-
cipia College at Elsah, Ill, will be host to visiting
geologists from some fourteen colleges in the Middle
West at the fifth annual meeting of the Association of
College Geology Teachers. Dr. Percival Robertson,
professor of geology at Principia and vice-president
of the association, is in charge of the program.

On Friday, after inspection of the geology de-
partment and facilities of the college, a pienic lunch-
eon will be held along the Mississippi River. The
afternoon program includes presentation of papers
and informal discussion on topies relating to the con-
tributions of geologists and geology students to the
war program, more effective teaching techniques and
problems common to the teachers of geology in smaller
institutions. In the evening the group will be guests
of the college at a banquet. On Saturday morning a
short fleld trip to survey the Pleistocene history of the
region and to colleet fossils from some of the Paleo-
zoic formations will complete the sehedule.

The association was formed in the fall of 1937 by
a group of its present members, who met in the field
at the annual Tri-State Field Conference of Geolo-
gists from Illinois, Towa and Wisconsin. The first
meeting was held at Augustana College, Rock Island,
I, in the spring of 1938 under the leadership of
Professor Fritiof Fryxell, of Augustana College, its
first president. Since then Cornell, Beloit and Law-
rence Colleges have been hosts to the association.

The purposes of the association are: to foster unity
and cooperation among college teachers in the earth
sciences; to promote high standards of ecollege in-
struction in this field; to emphasize the eultural sig-
nificance of earth sciences, and to disseminate aceu-
rate geologic knowledge to the public. Papers pre-
sented at the meetings are devoted to consideration
of problems and procedures in attaining these ends,
rather than to presentation of new research results
in geologic investigations. Any college faculty mem-
ber whose duties involve the teaching of some aspect
of earth science is eligible for election to membership.

A committee of the association has prepared a com-
prehensive list of popular and semi-popular books on
geologic subjects that has proved useful as a guide
to leisure reading for the layman and as collateral
reading for the non-professional student. Another
valuable service of the organization to its membership
is the exchange of geologic specimens and teaching
materials, which is a feature of the annual meetings.

Teachers of earth sciences in other eolleges of the
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Middle West who may be interested in membership
are urged to communicate with Dr. Lincoln R. Thies-
meyer, associate professor of geology at the Illinois
Institute of Technology, Chicago, who is president of
the association. The establishment of branches in
other sections of the country is also under consider-
ation.

Those wishing to attend the coming meeting should
communicate with Professor Percival Robertson, de-
partment of geology, The Principia, Elsah, Ill, or
with the secretary, David M. Delo, Knox College,
Galesburg, Ill., to make arrangements for meals and
lodging accommodations.

THE NINETEENTH COLLOID SYMPOSIUM

THoSE planning to attend the Boulder, Colo., Colloid
Symposium, held under the auspices of the Committee
of Colloid Science of the National Research Council
and the Colloid Symposium Committee of the Colloid
Division of the American Chemical Society, will be
interested in knowing of housing faecilities in and
near Boulder. Early reservations are advised, since
Colorado is a popular vacation center, and no one
knows what to expect in the way of travel this sum-
mer. The University of Colorado Summer Session,
usually enrolling over 4,000, promises to be large in
addition to the fact that numerous conventions will
be held in Boulder.

Rooms at the Boulderado Hotel, the Albany Hotel
and the Monticello Hotel range from $1.25 single to
$4.50 double. Blanchard’s Lodge is situated three and
a half miles up Boulder Canyon and has both rooms
and cottages available at prices ranging from $1.25
single to $3.00 double.

Estes Park and Estes Park Village are thirty-one
miles to the northwest of Boulder on a beautiful,
paved, easy ascent mountain highway, and Denver is
thirty-two miles southeast on a paved, plains highway.
Good hotels are available at both places. The Boulder,
Estes Park or Denver Chambers of Commerce will be
pleased to send deseriptive literature, lists of hotels
and cottage camps to any one writing to them.

Information in regard to housing facilities can be
obtained from the hotels. Other information regard-
ing the symposium can be obtained from Dr. Frank
E. BE. Germann, Boulder, Colorado.

PACIFIC DIVISION OF THE AMERICAN
ASSOCIATION FOR THE ADVANCE-
MENT OF SCIENCE

THE twenty-sixth annual meeting of the Pacific
Division of the American Association for the Advance-
ment of Science and the one hundred and eleventh
meeting of the association will be held at Salt Lake
City from June 15 to 20. It will be sponsored by the
Utah Academy of Sciences, Arts and Letters, the



